Natural Sciences Chairs Council

November 8, 2010
1:00-2:18 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for October 25, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – 
Dwight – The nursing department had student orientation today for the new cohort that will begin the program in winter, 2011.  The recruiting committee is reviewing applications for the faculty and chair positions. There are 3 candidates for the chair position and 4 candidates for the faculty position. 
Terry – The North American Adapted Physical Activity Conference was on November 4th through 6th at the Mission Inn. There were approximately 400 attendees from all over the world. The kinesiology department has decided to suspend admission to the kinesiology graduate program in Education.
Alan – They are currently writing a proposal for the MS in Environmental Studies to get final approval because the program is in its fifth year. They have changed the name to Earth and Environmental Science.
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Summer 2011 classes – Next year, the summer session will return to state side. It should help the university get closer to the new targets. A discussion followed.
b. Women’s Volleyball Regional Playoffs – It looks like the university may be hosting the regional playoffs for women’s volleyball next week in the arena. Dr. Rizzo stated that he has taken care of the scheduled classes in the arena during that time. 
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Winter – Priority II registration begins tomorrow, and priority III will begin on November 16th. Classes will begin on January 10, 2011, and the census date is January 31, 2011.
Spring – All rooms are now open to the campus for taking as of today. Priority registration begins on February 4, 2011, and classes begin on April 4, 2011.
2. Update on budget and enrollment targets for winter and spring – (see attachment) There will not be any reductions to the budget at this time. The system has about $100 million in case there are midyear cuts. The dean discussed the new targets per the attachment. He thinks we will get an increased target soon. He suggests the chairs get to 120% of their target for a buffer. He also thinks the bulk of the new students coming in for the winter quarter will be transfer students, and the departments need to try to accommodate those students. A discussion followed.
3. October 30th Open House Review – Cindy reported that the event was a success. She stated that the CNS table was busy with constant student traffic from 10:45am – 12:45pm. She mentioned that it would have been helpful if the department chairs had stopped by the CNS table and hung out to answer questions for about an hour after their presentations. The peer advisors told Cindy that some of the department road maps are not consistent with the course bulletin. Cindy asked if the chairs felt that each department should create a one piece information sheet to hand out at events such as these in the future. 
4. November 3rd PAES reception review – George reported that the event was a success. Several faculty and department chairs were also in attendance and mingling with the potential scholars. There were also many politicians in attendance doing photo ops with the students. George mentioned that the PAES scholarship has migrated from $5k a year allocation for the student to a fee waiver of tuition each quarter for four years if the student maintains a 3.5 G.P.A. 
5. Comments on Provost’s proposal for changes in the RPT process – Terry, who is on the faculty senate, solicited comments, concerns and suggestions regarding the proposed changes to the RPT process drafted by the provost. He suggested that the faculty speak to or email one of the following senators in our college regarding this proposal so that the college may be properly represented at the senate during the discussion: Dorothy Chen-Maynard, Linda Wilkin, Min Lin-Lo, Keith Schubert, Terry Rizzo, Haiyan Qiao, Yasha Karant, Karen Kolehmainen or Kim Cousins. A discussion followed.
6. Enrollment Archive Records – George did an online presentation of his enrollment program. He displayed the different data that is currently available and asked the chairs what specific data they would like archived for later retrieval. The chairs agreed that they would like the FTEs data including the graphs, data that splits the FTES and GE courses, data of all courses for the term, and data for just the GE courses. The archived data will be as of the census date for each term.
7. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – There is no definite date for the installation of the domes. They are at least a month behind on the project now. Physics has decided they won’t move any equipment into the observatory until after the first of the year.
Garden near pool and fitness center – Construction is progressing, and there is a lot of activity going on.
Nursing laboratory addition – The conduit is being pulled through the walls, and the project is moving along nicely.
